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        AGENDA 
 
 
 

Attachments:  Yes  No # 

      
 

 

Meeting Date:  June 22, 2016     Item Number:  8.C.25.       
 
Subject: 
 
Schools’ FY2016 Year-End Adjustments and Reserve Requests 
 
 
County Administrator's Comments: 
 
County Administrator:_________________________________________ 
                    
 
Board Actions Requested: 
 
Consider FY2016 year-end revenue and expenditure adjustments as follows: 
 

a. Appropriate revenues and expenditures and authorize other adjustments 
for the school division as outlined on the amended Schedule A, along 
with any other associated transfers required as a result of the 
requested actions. 

 
b. Authorize the County Administrator to assign and re-appropriate the 

reserve requests as listed in amended Schedule B with the changes as 
described in the summary of information below. 
 
 
 

Summary of Information: 
 
As referenced in the attached School Board item from May 10, 2016, the 
division is projecting positive results of operations for FY2016 and, in 
turn, is requesting to carry forward/reserve those funds for a variety of 
uses. This paper helps explain the budget variances, summarizes the carry 
forward and reserve requests, and makes a few recommended adjustments to 
the original school memo. In addition, this year-end memo requests a 
handful of revenue and expenditure appropriations as outlined in the 
amended Schedule A that is attached to this item. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Preparer: Allan M. Carmody       Title: Director, Budget and Management 
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The largest contributor to the school surplus is projected to be personnel 
line items, primarily salary savings (related to turnover) and the 
associated benefit costs. There is also expected savings from fuel savings 
along with lower workers compensation expenses and utility costs. Moving 
forward, however, the majority of the surplus from the aforementioned 
items is not expected to be repeated as much of the savings was identified 
and reprogrammed to accomplish other priorities during the development of 
the FY2017 school budget.  
 
The savings from FY2016 is proposed to be reinvested to address a variety 
of school division needs. The first grouping of requests is detailed in 
Schedule B, Part 1 in the attached item. Part 1 is highlighted by a number 
of planned uses such as funding to meet schools’ one-time revenue need in 
FY2018, debt service savings to be employed as part of the effort to 
accelerate the referendum projects, and funding for replacement buses per 
the strategy developed last year.  
 
Schedule B, Part 2 lists a number of routine carry forward requests for 
the division which are largely comprised of items that were planned for 
and budgeted in FY2016, but that need to be reserved and re-appropriated 
because of timing constraints. Part 2 also includes two requests related 
to referendum projects, Manchester Middle and Falling Creek HVAC.  
 
That said, given the ongoing deliberations about the referendum projects, 
scheduled discussions about school division priorities in general, and 
looming state budget issues, staff recommends establishing a reserve in 
the general fund for future school uses until there is agreement on the 
overall hierarchy of school division priorities and more certainty on the 
Commonwealth’s revenue outlook. The reserve for future school needs would 
be established after funding 1) all the items in Schedule B, Part 1 
(noting that the FY2018 Revenue Source and Debt Service reserves are to be 
held in the general fund); 2) all the items in Schedule B, Part 2 (except 
for Falling Creek and Manchester Middle); and 3) the $2 million request 
for staff computers in Schedule B, Part 3. The resulting school reserve 
would be re-appropriated and transferred to schools via either the 
adoption of a subsequent budget or through agenda items as needed. 
 
Staff recommends approval of all actions listed in this paper, including 
the suggested modifications which are discussed above and denoted in the 
margins on the attached school memo. 
 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 


